

Rotary Club of Melton Mowbray

Community and Vocational Service Committee 2006 – 2007

Minutes of meeting held Wednesday 7th March 2007

Committee Members

Richard Haines (Chair)
David Ward (Vice Chair)
Charles Jenkin
Janet Shortland
Adrienne Holland
Eric Cobley
Duncan Manderson
John Horn

	July	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Jan	Feb	March	April	May	June
Richard Haines (Chair)	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓			
David Ward (Vice Chair)	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies	✓	✓			
Charles Jenkin	✓	✓	Apologies	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓			
Janet Shortland	Apologies	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies			
Adrienne Holland	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies	✓			
Eric Cobley	✓	✓	✓	✓	Apologies	Apologies	Apologies	✓			
Duncan Manderson	✓	Apologies	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓	✓			
John Horn							✓	✓			

Proposed spend for year 2006-2007	£ Budget	Actual
STEPS	1000	1900
Kids Out	1300	0
Life Education	1120	0
Christmas Parcels	600	500
Stroke Awareness	120	0
Reward day	200	0
School Gardening Competition	100	0
In Case Of Emergency	50	0
Mayors Appeal	250	0
Sailability	0	0
One off awards	330	100

1. Fund Raising

An overview of the current situation was presented by David, the current amount now on target following a hugely successful Sportsmans Dinner last Friday. Congratulations go to the whole team involved especially Young Geoff team leader. It was noted that the forthcoming Cycle event would need maximum support from members and all the committee committed themselves to help.

2. Projects

STEPS

Leader Eric Cobley

A commitment to support "Step out and make a difference" again in September was made. This was thought a good way to support a local charity without having to spend the funds raised by the fundraising activities.

Kids Out

Leaders Janet Shortland and Adrienne Holland

No report available, follow up next meeting regarding CRB check information

Action JS

Life Education

Leader Charles Jenkin

Help is needed by the sub committee, due to various reasons the members of the committee (both Belvoir and our club) are not able to contact prospective sponsors for the event on April 16th.

To ensure success we need to get involved therefore Charles is to prepare the "selling letter" and forward currently identified companies to Richard for delegation to best members to contact.

Action CJ & RH

A report from Adrienne regarding the success of the participation at the Grove school was very positive and enforced the importance of the project.

Stroke Awareness Day

Leader Duncan Manderson

Duncan confirmed that the event will again take place in the Bell Centre

Reward Day

Leader Adrienne Holland

Nothing to report

School Gardening Competition

Leader Eric Cobley

After some discussion it was decided to drop this project

In Case of Emergency

Leader David Ward

David presented principle of ICE at Melton Health Forum on 28th Feb. The Forum agreed to support the project by advertising within their organisations.

New Police Community Initiatives Officer (Hugh Crouch) intended to present project, as one of many on 21st March at a Police function to be attended by Duchess of Rutland.

ICE is not a new project Police and many of Health Forum aware of it, so plan is to revitalise!

Melton Times agreed to run an article, DW to prepare, Photo required suggest one taken at next Club Business meeting 19th March. The article not to be run before Police initiative

3. One off awards

Nothing to report.

4. Membership

A discussion regarding the importance of actively looking for new members took place. Adrienne suggested a name, Richard to pass onto M Osborne.

4. AOB

Leicestershire Show

Being as the show is to be held in Melton for the next 9 years, Eric suggested there may be a way of using it to both raise awareness of Rotary and also maybe as a fundraising event. Richard to raise at Club Council.

Action RH

Clockwise Credit Union

Charles asked if the Club might support a proposed credit union which is planned to open in Melton. Initially Voluntary Action Melton are looking for voluteer workers and also premises are needed. Richard to raise at Council and report back.

Action RH

5. Future meetings

It was agreed to alter the May meeting to the 16th so that District projects can be considered in next years activities. (District Assembly on the 12th)

Tuesday 3rd April

Wednesday 16th May **(Note Change of Date)**

Wednesday 6th June

all at 123 Redwood Ave, 6.00pm

PLEASE MARK DIARIES